
St. Isidore Pastoral Cluster Council 

January 23, 2018 

Approved Minutes 

 

Meeting called to order by Tom Thome. Opening prayer by Father Burkle. 

Members present were Father Burkle, Tom Thome, Steve Johnson, Mark Ringhofer, 

Matt Thome, and Jim Lowe, also present Annette Uker. 

Minutes from November 28, 2017 were reviewed. Motion to approve minutes made by 

Matt Thome, seconded by Jim Lowe.  

Committee Reports: 

 Parish Council: Steve Johnson reported on Sacred Heart Parish Council. 

Attendance at Mass is picking up and was nearly equal with attendance at previous 

church. Sunday morning sound system having a few interference problems. They also 

have had the first funeral since moving into the Parish Center on Thursday. 

Faith Formation: Father Burkle reported that 1st Communion meeting with 

parents for Osage would be Feb 7, Stacyville would be Feb 21. Totus Tuus scheduled 

for June 10-15, and will need volunteers and host families. 

 Parish Life: No Report 

 Social Justice: Annette Uker reported, second collections are going well. 

 Liturgy Committee: No report 

 Pastors Report: Father Burkle commented that everything was going well, and 

there was nothing major to report.  

Old Business: None  

New Business: 

 Discussion about the need to meet four times per year. Is meeting that often 

necessary, and do we need four members per parish to participate as that is three-

quarters of each parish council? Also, discussed the idea of approving minutes via 

email to get published on web faster. 

Motion to adjourn, moved by Mark Ringhofer,  Seconded by Steve Johnson. 

Submitted by Matt Thome, Vice Chairman 


